Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela

Communiqué

The President of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Nicolas Maduro Moros, on
behalf of the Bolivarian people and government expresses his most profound
solidarity with the people and government of the Islamic Republic of Iran, in the
face of the violent demonstrations that have took place in that country, which are
promoted from abroad in order to destabilize the internal peace of the sisterly
I[ranian nation.

The Bolivarian Government condemns the interference by the government of the
United States of America and denounces that the Donald Trump’s administration,
along with its ally Israel, is seeking to take advantage of the domestic events for
promoting and artificially force destabilizing activities to the detriment of the
sovereignty and independence of the peoples, as it has done in the past in
Venezuela.

The Bolivarian people, true to its peaceful, anti-imperialist and non interfering
tradition, calls upon the international community to respect the sovereignty of the
Iranian Nation and refrain from intervening in the internal affairs of the Islamic
Republic of Iran. It is responsibility of the wise Iranian people to solve, internally
and peacefully, the important issues for its well being and prosperity.

The Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela reiterates its sincerest solidarity with the
Islamic Republic of Iran and, at the same time, hopes that the people and
government of this brotherly country continue building and strengthening their own
model of a sovereign country without intervention of any foreign power.

Caracas, January 3rd, 2018



